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February 12, 2020


The Honorable Claudia Balducci
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Balducci:

The enclosed proposed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the Professional and Technical Employees, Local 17 (Staff Finance - Department of Community and Human Services) collective bargaining agreement for the period of January 1, 2019, through December 31, 2020. Ratification of this agreement will enable King County to continue to provide financial services in the Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS). 

This is a new collective bargaining agreement, covering approximately 22 employees in a finance work unit in DCHS.  The employees perform financial service and contract support work for DCHS programs and services. The collective bargaining agreement (referred to as Appendix 66) will be under the umbrella of the Master Labor Agreement and complies with its standard terms and efficiencies.

This agreement contains significant improvements in efficiency, accountability and productivity for the County by adopting terms from the Master Labor Agreement and results in limited cost increase. The agreement advances a number of management interests on a few key issues, including employee probation, work schedule changes, and layoff process.
[bookmark: _Hlk31612726]
Adoption of this proposed ordinance furthers King County’s Strategic Plan goal to deliver consistent, responsive, equitable, high-quality services to residents, cities, and districts through the essential work performed by the employees covered by this agreement. 

In accordance with part 1(A) of the Total Compensation Coalition Bargaining Agreement 2019-2020, the general-wage-increase (GWI) of this contract is 3 percent effective January 1, 2020, divided with 1.5 percent added on January 1, 2020 and a final GWI of 1.5 percent added in the pay period that includes July 1, 2020.

The settlement reached for this agreement is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union. The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will help King County residents continue to receive DCHS programs and services. 

If your staff have questions, please contact Megan Pedersen, Director, Office of Labor Relations, at 206-263-2898.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:	King County Councilmembers
		ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff
			  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council
	Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
	Megan Pedersen, Director, Office of Labor Relations


	
bcc:
	
	Lorelei Walker, Union Representative, Professional and Technical Employees, Local 17
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